
 

      
 

 

 
 
 

  
 
“P”  1   (2017) 
 
Albany, New York 

  
 March 23, 2017 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
 
SUBJECT:  New Style Document Number on New York State Driver Licenses and  
                    Non-Driver IDs 
 
Starting on March 24, 2017, the document number on the back of the New York State 
driver license, permit, and non-driver ID will be printed in a larger font.  Also, a new 
heading “Doc#” precedes the number.  
 
This change does not apply to New York State enhanced driver licenses, permits or non-
driver IDs.  The document number on the back of enhanced documents will continue to 
be printed after “IDUSA” in the first line of the machine-readable zone.   
 
A sample document with the new style document number is attached.   
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff.  Thank you. 
 
 Theresa L. Egan 
 Executive Deputy Commissioner   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Appearance of the Document number 

Appearance of the Document 
number on an ‘Under 21’ 

document. 


